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May 10, 2016 
 
 
Dear County Director of Social Services:  
  
Attention:  Food and Nutrition Services Managers and Supervisors  
   
Re: Abled-Bodied Adults without Dependents (ABAWD) Notices 
 
Effective July 1, 2016, the remaining 77 counties will no longer be eligible for the ABAWD 
waiver. Those counties are Alleghany, Anson, Ashe, Avery, Beaufort, Bertie, Bladen, Brunswick, 
Burke, Caldwell, Camden, Carteret, Caswell, Chatham, Cherokee, Chowan, Clay, Cleveland, 
Columbus, Craven, Cumberland, Currituck, Dare, Duplin, Edgecombe, Franklin, Gates, Graham, 
Granville, Greene, Halifax, Harnett, Hertford, Hoke, Hyde, Jackson, Johnston, Jones, Lee, 
Lenoir, Macon, Madison, Martin, McDowell, Mitchell, Montgomery, Moore, Nash, 
Northampton, Onslow, Pamlico, Pasquotank, Pender, Perquimans, Person, Pitt, Polk, Richmond, 
Robeson, Rockingham, Rowan, Rutherford, Sampson, Scotland, Stanly, Stokes, Surry, Swain, 
Transylvania, Tyrrell, Vance, Warren, Washington, Wayne, Wilkes, Wilson and Yancey.  
  
The attached notices have been sent to potential individuals identified as an ABAWD in the 77 
counties listed.  A copy of this notice should be given to potential ABAWDs at initial application 
and/or recertification. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Operational Support Team via email 
at ost.policy.questions@dhhs.nc.gov.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
David Locklear, Chief  
Economic and Family Services  
 
Attachments (2) 
ABAWD Notice (English and Spanish) 


